
MIRTH THE FLUBINATOR

An upper crust, pretentious living room. Tea-totaling, dry-
souled elites BEN and GWEN sit on a divan, surrounded by 
bored GUESTS. A guest yawns.

GUEST
Happy birthday.

He extends a bottle of champagne with a bow on it, but Ben 
thrusts out a palm.

BEN
We gave up drinking.

Another guest extends a box of chocolates, but Gwen puts up a 
palm.

GWEN
We gave up sweets.

Another guest extends a wrapped dog bone. Ben takes it.

BEN
Ah, for Sir Frederick Livingstone 
the 3rd.

YAP! A manicured poodle by the kitchen door barks.

Ben puts the bone aside.

BEN & GWEN
He’s on a diet.

The poodle WHIMPERS and sulks off into the kitchen.

The guests look around awkwardly. One yawns.

Jaws tremble, foreheads sweat, then…

Everyone yawns.

Frantic BARKING from the kitchen startles everyone.

Ben & Gwen rush into the kitchen and stop cold at the sight 
of…

MIRTH with his back to us, gobbling something down with 
disgusting belches and chewing sounds. He's busy stuffing the 
poodle into his mouth.



Ben and Gwen SCREAM!

Mirth turns around. The poodle's salon-trimmed tail protrudes 
from his mouth, wagging. Muffled BARKS and WHINES from inside 
his belly.

BEN
What on Earth is that?

Ben grabs Mirth's feet while Gwen grabs the poodle's tail. 
They pull hard until…

PWOP! The poodle pops out and they go flying back, crashing 
into cabinets.

They lift their heads to recover, only to see the poodle, 
dripping with disgusting green and brown juices, fully intact 
and happy as can be.

SCREAMS of chaos from the living room.

Everyone hides from Mirth as he grabs the champagne, 
thrilled.

POP! The cork flies into Ben's nuts (and ricochets off screen 
and breaks a window.

Mirth guzzles the champagne.

Mirth finishes the bottle, satiated. 

Mirth's belly grumbles and foams. He looks at the empty 
champagne bottle, worried. 

RUMBLE, RUMBLE, WOOSH! A fountain of champagne geysers out of 
his mouth, and straight into the punch bowl.

GROANS of disgust from the guests. Then the poodle drinks 
from the bowl and they HOWL with laughter.

MOMENTS LATER: The sounds of people partying hard and 
laughing. Mirth and the poodle on the divan, drunk out of 
their minds.

TEXT: Don't fight the fun!

DISSOLVE TO TEXT: Might as well give up and party down!

DISSOVLE TO TEXT: Happy Birthday!
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